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From the Board  March 2012 
Its Membership Time: This is the last newsletter you will receive if you have not yet renewed your OADG membership 
for 2012. The 2012 membership form is attached to this newsletter. 
 

Newsletters Are Going Paperless For Everyone 
If you are still receiving this newsletter in paper format through Canada Post, this is the LAST paper newsletter 
you will receive. Future newsletters will be available by email only (or none). 
 
In addition to the regular newsletter you will also be getting the all important news briefs that are sent out between 
newsletters. News briefs are VERY SHORT, and contain things such as updated dates for shows and clinics, and 
reminders for deadlines for clinics, awards, shows… etc. Make sure your email address is current. 
 
 

Awards 
New for 2012: OADG Membership must be renewed by May 31st in order to be eligible for year end OADG 
awards. 
 
The OADG has aligned with the CADORA Inc and CADORA Ontario awards program deadlines. This requires that members join by 
May 31st (new or renewal) to be eligible for year-end awards. All scores up to and including May 31st are eligible for year-end awards 
even if you were NOT yet a member. If you are attending a show in May and still have not joined the OADG, you have until 
May 31, 2012 to join and ensure those scores count towards year end awards.  
 
If you do NOT join by May 31st you will not be eligible for any OADG, CADORA Ontario or CADORA National year-
end awards. 

CADORA ONTARIO  2011 Awards 
Pierre Paquette the Awards director and CADORA rep for the OADG will be attending the CADORA ON AGM meeting 
in Hamilton this coming April 22nd. He will bring back to Ottawa all 2011 awards and prizes won by OADG 
members who could not attend in person the meeting. Distribution of the awards and prizes will be arranged in due course 
upon his return.  
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What’s new for the OADG Awards Criteria for 2012? 

 Riders and horse owners must be members of the OADG prior to June 1st, 2012 to be eligible for any OADG Year 
end awards. Should they participate in shows in May and are not members of the OADG, their scores will be 
retroactively counted if they become OADG members by June 1st, 2012. 

 If the name of a horse is changed during the course of the show season, but the horse is still ridden by the same 
rider, the owner must advise the OADG Awards Director in writing or by email prior to entering a subsequent 
competition using the new name of the horse in order for the scores to be counted under the same horse/rider 
combination for year-end results.  

 A schooling show must be an official OEF ESD Permit Schooling show to be recognized for year end award 
purposes. 

 A rider must actually ride in a class for the score to count for OADG awards. A score received in an AA class 
cannot be used in the equivalent Open class unless the rider actually rode in both classes. 

 In any situation where a year end award form must be provided, the form must be received by the Awards 
Director by October 3rd, 2012 

Specific for OEF Schooling 
 For Pee Wee awards, an OADG Award form must be submitted even if the rider is a member of the OADG 
 For OADG and Young Horse awards the highest score from 3 shows will be used and the shows must be at a 

minimum of 2 different shows sites.   
 For Merit awards, the minimum score level required is now 65%. The highest score per show will be used and the 

shows must be at a minimum of two different show sites.  
 Only one merit award will be given per horse and rider combination 
Specific for Silver Circuit: 
 For OADG, Young Horse and Merit awards, 3 shows sponsored by the OADG are required and only the highest 

score per show will be used.  
 For Merit awards, the minimum score level required is now 65%. 
 A member of the FEQ can ride in a competition sponsored by the OADG without also obtaining an OEF 

membership (except for the Silver Dressage Championship).  This means that a FEQ membership will 
allow a rider/owner to have their scores counted for Year-End OADG award purposes but the scores will 
not be counted for CADORA ON or OEF purposes. 

 Only one merit award will be given per horse-rider combination. 
Specific for Gold Circuit: 
 For OADG, Merit and Young Horse awards, 3 shows are required and only the highest score per show will be 

used. 
 For OADG awards, a Year End form must be completed only if submitting an external show score since OADG 

will be tracking local results. 
 For Merit awards, the minimum score level required is now 65%. 
 For Merit awards, 3 scores (at local shows only) will be used. No form is required since the OADG will be 

tracking the results. 
 Only one merit award will be given per horse-rider combination. 
Specific to Senior of the Year Award: 
 The previous year “level requirement” has been taken out of the requirements. 
 
Please consult the official Award Criteria list for 2012 which appears on our website if you require further details. 
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Education/Clinics 

There are many clinics listed on the OADG website. Whether you would like to audit or participate there are many to 
choose from and more being added to the web site on a regular basis.  
 

OADG Presents 
May 19& 20, 2012 

Defining the Movements with Anne Gribbons FEI Five Star Judge! 
 Benhaven Stable, 1954 9th Line, Beckwith (near Carleton Place) ON 

 
The OADG is very fortunate to have confirmed Anne Gribbons for our spring clinic for 2012. Anne Gribbons is an FEI 
Five Star Judge, USEF Senior Dressage and Sport Horse Breed Judge. As a rider Anne has successfully competed at the 
Pan American Games and as a coach she has coached a number of riders up to FEI levels. Anne is intensely involved with 
working with the elite USA dressage riders to promote their progress towards the London Olympics. In addition to 
holding meetings, helping with warm-ups at CDI competitions all over the USA, Anne is conducting Elite Athlete clinics 
together with Steffen Peters on the East and West coast in preparation for the U.S. Olympic Trials in June, 2012. Read 
more about Anne Gribbons at her farm website. http://www.knolldressage.com/trainers.html 
 
Anne will be working with 8 riders each day on individual movements in tests from the level they are showing at in 2012. 
Rider Forms are on the OADG website and an and Auditor form is attached at the back of the newsletter.  
 
 

Library Update 
The list of OADG library items is on the OADG web site. If you are interested in borrowing any of the OADG library 
items please contact Dorothea Larsen at 613-489-2171 or Email: library@ottawadressage.ca  
 
 

Newsletter  
Our next newsletter will be entirely electronic. Links will be clickable and you will be able to navigate directly to an email 
or to a website described in the newsletter.  
 
You may have noticed a few new topics in this edition. Three new areas have been introduced: 
Equine Health, Coaching Corner, and Online Resources.  
  
If there is a topic you would like to see, if you are interested in submitting news to the OADG, or would like to comment 
on the newsletter please contact  Rebecca Hanbidge  Email:  communications@ottawadressage.ca 
 
 

Sponsorship  
Request For Sponsors: The OADG is hosting two major events in 2012: the Silver Dressage Championship Eastern 
Division (run by Rainbow Ridge Ranch) and, the OADG Year-end Awards Banquet.  
 
If you are interested in sponsoring either of these events, please contact our sponsorship director, Susan Otto and she will 
be happy to discuss sponsorship options with you. 
 
OADG Sponsorship: For 2012 the OADG is sponsoring shows local to the Ottawa area by furnishing prizes to those 
individual shows. The Show may use the prizes for class prizes, high point awards, champion/reserve awards. Watch for 
OADG prizes at the local horse shows.  
 
 

News from CADORA Ontario 
The Stephen Clarke symposium on "Build a Better Dressage Horse" that was to be held on May 12-13 has now been 
rescheduled for June 23rd-24th. It will take place at the same location, Black's Equine Centre, 6095 Dickenson Road, 

http://www.knolldressage.com/trainers.html
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Hannon, Ontario (just outside Hamilton). The emphasis of the clinic will be on "Building a better dressage horse". More 
information, including all necessary forms will be posted in the coming CADORA Ontario newsletter and on the 
CADORA Ontario website. It is a two day clinic. 
 
The annual general meeting of CADORA ON will now take place on April 22nd at noon instead of May 13th as originally 
planned. The directors meeting will be held earlier in the day at 9:30 am at the same location. 
The site of the meeting will be in Hamilton Ontario at the following place: Bay Gardens Funeral Home, 947 Rymal Road 
East. A hot and cold buffet will be available after the meeting. All CADORA ON members are most welcome. It is at that 
meeting that the CADORA ON yearly awards are presented.  
There will be a hot/cold buffet following the meeting at a cost of $20.00 per person.  
 
The CADORA Ontario Board has confirmed that the Silver Championship for 2012 will be held at Rainbow Ridge Ranch 
in the East, on Sunday, September 9th, and at Blue Star Farm in the West, on Sunday September 22nd. The 2 judges have 
been confirmed and will be Birgit Valkenborg and Joanne White. 
 
 

Webmaster 
OADG Survey 
An online survey was emailed out in February asking the membership if they would be interested in renewing 
memberships, buying banquet tickets, and register for clinics online on the OADG Website.  
 
Thank-you very much to those who completed the survey, 85 people (approx 35% of the membership) answered the 
questions which were: 
1. Would you purchase your OADG and CADORA memberships online on the OADG website ?   
  Response 
 Yes 90.6%   77 votes 
 No 9.4%  8 votes 
 
2. Would you purchase your OADG Banquet tickets online on the OADG website ?   
  Yes  85.9% 73 votes 
 No   14.1% 12 votes 
 
3. Would you purchase your Anne Gribbons clinic (May 19, 20) tickets online? 
 Yes 76.5% 65votes 
 No    23.5% 20votes 
 
Although the response was favorable online payments will not be available for the 2012 membership renewal or 
registration for the 2012 Anne Gribbons clinic. Please watch for updates in your newsletter on developments with respect  
to alternate forms of payment. 
 
 

Meetings 
2012 OADG Meeting Dates  
(meetings will be held at Director’s homes through-out 2012, check the OADG website for maps/directions) 

Date Time Location Address 
Sunday April 29 3:00 pm Dewmont Farm  

(Heather Snipper) 
228 Lowe Road, Ashton 

Friday June 1 7:00 pm Pierre Paquette 1545  9th Line Road, Metcalfe 

Friday September 14 6:30 pm Laura-Lee Brenneman 1195 Albany Drive, Ottawa 

Sunday November 4 3:00 pm Cathy Gordon 819 Drummond Rd, Carleton Place 
 
OADG Member Motions form is now available on the OADG website. Any OADG member may bring a motion forward 
to the OADG Board of Directors. Full details are included in the motion form itself. 
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Youth 
OADG Investing in the Future of Dressage  
In the year of 2011 the OADG had 35 junior riders joining. In order to increase this number further and to improve the 
quality and visibility of our junior riders the OADG will be starting a Youth Development Program in 2012. This program 
will help juniors and their parents understand the levels of dressage offered to them and the necessary competition 
requirements. The main goal is to increase OADG representation in youth competitions. 
 
OADG Youth Development Director, international rider, and trainer Oswaldo Lazzuri is excited to lead this project and 
educate our riders who are 21 years and younger about the different types of dressage competitions.  
 
In 2012 OADG will organize seminars throughout the Ottawa area introducing international dressage classes (FEI Pony, 
FEI Children, FEI Junior and FEI Young Rider) as a possibility for those currently competing and those who would like to 
get started. The area has great potential and the OADG believes that with effort and time the OADG can put the Ottawa 
area in the international under 21 competition scene.  
 
If you are a Junior Rider (or the Parent of a Junior Rider) please feel free to contact Oswaldo with any questions you have 
about Junior Dressage Competitions. He will be happy to answer all your questions.  
 
We can also arrange for a short seminar presentation at your farm upon request. Please contact Ozwaldo to setup the 
details.  
 
For more information about the program or to arrange a seminar please contact Ozwaldo directly.  
Email: youth@ottawadressage.ca  
 
 

Shows 2012 
We would like to welcome our new show Ambassador Anne Galt.  Anne will be responsible for interacting with show 
organizers on behalf of the OADG.  
 
The full show schedule is posted on the OADG website. www.ottawadressage.ca This schedule includes some shows 
outside the Ottawa area, and also non-permit schooling shows. If you want to add a show to the schedule please contact 
our webmaster to have the information posted. webmaster@ottawadressage.ca  
 
Horse Passports: This is a reminder that you should NOT put the originals of membership cards, coggins tests, important 
papers, money, cheques or other important items inside the front/back cover of your horses’ passport. Items slipped into 
the passport cover are routinely lost when the passport is shuffled from the office to the stewards and back. You should 
put copies of your relevant membership cards and copies of your horses’ coggins test in the passport cover – but not the 
originals. You should bring the original papers with you to the show in your wallet in case they are requested. 
 
Show Permits: Every permit show must have a their permit displayed for competitors to view. 
Just a reminder to all competitors when you are at shows this summer, check for those show permits.  
 

Equine Health Corner 
Equine Vaccinations 
Annual vaccination is very routine in the companion horse population. Vaccine can be subdivided into contagious disease 
and contracted disease. Contagious diseases are those that spread from horse to horse and are most worrisome for the 
travelling competition horse. The most common diseases in this category are equine influenza ,  rhinopneumonitis and 
strangles. 
 
Influenza and rhinopneumonitis are commonly vaccinated together. Both of these viruses cause respiratory infections, 
with influenza usually being much more severe. Equine rhinovirus(the common cold) is a different virus that appears to be 
the most common cause of respiratory infections in Ontario. There is no vaccine for this particular virus. Strangles is a 
bacterial infection that affects the nose and throat region of the horse. Strangles is highly contagious and can lay dormant 
for many months.  
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While receiving much media attention in the last two years the neurologic form of herpes (a close relative to 
rhinopneumonitis) is prevalent in Ontario and has caused multiple deaths. There currently is no effective vaccine for this 
disease. Some veterinary bodies have suggested that horses at risk receive herpes vaccination as a means to reduce 
shedding of the neurologic form throughout the population. The efficacy of this practice is still unknown 
 
Rabies, tetanus, West Nile Virus, Eastern Equine Encephalitis and Potomac Horse Fever are sporadic individual diseases 
that are seen throughout Ontario. These diseases are transmitted by other animals like mosquitoes and hence do not 
directly transmit from horse to horse. 
 
Vaccination does not always mean protection. Individual vaccines may have  different  requirements for boosters  and 
may also have different durations of immunity. Further, some vaccine label claims may have become dated and newer 
protocols may be available but are not on the package. 
Thorough discussions with your veterinarian should include a proper vaccine protocol and suggestions to minimize risk of 
exposure.  Preplanning is the best defense for your four legged treasures. 
Best wishes for the 2012 season 
 
Dr Jeff Sleeth 
Jeff Sleeth is an Equine Vet with Dundas Vet Services in Winchester Ontario 

 
 

COACHES CORNER 
Managing Stress  
Your 1st show of the season......I think the key to a successful first show and subsequent shows is minimizing stress. I'm 
pretty sure we've all had it. Look at it this way, you can't control your relatives, spouses, partners, kids and countless other 
things as much as you can control your show experience. 
 
To start I'd list what those worries or concerns are and deal with them early, not on show day. Number 1 might be , do you 
feel you and your horse are prepared?  Maybe you don't have time to wait that long since most horses don't compete into 
their thirties, so that doesn't really concern you. In that case number 2, trailering issues might be worrying you. Nothing 
can spoil the horse show experience faster than loading problems, especially if you don't even arrive. Rather than wait for 
show season, plan to take your horse on field trips to other stables for the loading /unloading, riding in a different ring 
experience. You don't have to spend show dollars, it can even be a trip around the block for the experience. That 
eliminates considerable pressure off of you knowing that the odds are you will be on a horse at your first show even 
though you might move better than your mount. 
 
If the loading is a consistent problem then consider getting some help from a trainer and scratch that major problem off 
your list. I've found most horses can learn to load without trauma to owner or horse when dealt with calmly but 
confidently and with patience. They can be very intimidating and not every owner can deal with that. Sometimes it takes a 
lot of experience but it's well worth it to not end up with a problem loader. It shouldn't take hours to load or teams of well-
intentioned horse owners to assist you. Most riders have enough butterflies thinking about showing let alone worrying 
about whether they will arrive or not. 
 
Make a list or manifesto of what you need to take, i.e. tack, feed, groom kit, clothes, 1st aid for horse and rider, and keep 
the  list covered and somewhere safe. This frees up your mind for a few other things like maybe your test or making sure 
you don't ride in your underwear. 
 
As far as nerves go, addressing the above issues will help a lot. You really don't want surprises. You may not have 
problems with nerves or butterflies but it's perfectly normal to have some nervousness. Probably abnormal not to. A good 
healthy jolt of adrenalin is a positive thing, part of competition, makes it fun right? Feeling sick and nauseated, dizziness, 
or self defeating thoughts aren't quite so positive but taking the pressure off and repeating the show experience (hopefully 
a good one) is sometimes the only way of getting comfortable with it thus enjoying it more.  
 
If you're worried about stage fright, being in the spotlight, what people are thinking about you, then you can take some 
comfort in knowing that the other competitors you're worried about probably don't even notice you. They're just staring 
blankly ahead trying to deal with their own insecurities. 
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Just go for your personal best and don't worry about the others, you'll get your turn on the podium. 
Good luck this season!   
Rick Bishop 
Rick is an Equine Canada Level II Coach, who makes his living Coaching  Dressage, Show Jumping, and training young horses in South Eastern Ontario 

 
 

On-line Resources 
With everything these days moving to the online neighborhood and out of hardcopy printed format, there are multiple 
equine resources that can be found online. A number of these resources such as bulletin boards, online newsletters, and 
even seminars are free of charge The host sells advertising on their site due to the amount of online "traffic" of people 
viewing their site.  
 
Some of the resources in the Ottawa area for buying and selling tack, horses, and agricultural items from farm implements 
to horse trailers are: 
www.ottawa.kijiji.ca  www.usedottawa.com  www.equistation.ca  www.horseworld.ca 
 
Even our own OADG website has ads and merchandise for sale at  www.ottawadressage.ca 
 
In addition to buying and selling there are a world of resources for education and information online that are also free of 
charge. As well, there are forum bulletin boards where questions can be posted.  
Some of my favorites include: 
Chronicle of the horse www.chronofhorse.com which sends out a free online edition of their magazine and also has 
extensive question and answer forums. 
 
The Horse. com www.thehorse.com this online horse health resource sends daily tips on horse health, educational 
webinars (online video)  and links to free online eBooks. 
Locally Horse World www.horseworld.ca also has local forums for questions and answers in addition to their buy and sell 
ads online.  
Ultimate Dressage.  www.ultimatedressage.com.  Lots of great advice from other dressage riders as well as specific 
forums devoted to young and remedial horse issues. 
 
These are a very small number of what's available in the online community. The world wide web is so vast I could speak 
on this topic for a year and not cover the amount of websites available.  
 
A word of caution however, publishing online can be done by anyone who wants to call themselves an expert. Always 
verify horse health information and coaching technique with your equine vet and certified coach. As in the offline world, 
if something seems too good to be true it usually is. 
 
If you have a favorite website or would like to comment please contact Rebecca Hanbidge  
Email: communications@ottawadressage.ca 
 
 

Market Place 
Non-commercial plus small commercial Classified Ads are run free of charge for all OADG members. For members, ads 
are run in the current issue only. Members must request the ad be re-run if required. For non-members, the rate is $10.00 
per issue. For both members and non-members, Business Cards are charged $10.00 per issue, full or ½ page business ads 
are charged $50 per issue. 
 
Seems most people have moved to the website with their ads. Have a look; there are lots of things posted there.  
 
Don’t forget to check out the classified section on the OADG website:  http://www.ottawadressage.ca Ads posted on the 
website are free of charge for both members and non-members. Send ads for posting to the webmaster 
webmaster@ottawadressage.ca  
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OTTAWA AREA DRESSAGE GROUP of CADORA 
2012 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
OADG is a local group affiliated with both CADORA and Dressage Canada. The OADG is a not-for-profit organization whose 
purpose is to foster the sport of Dressage by encouraging participation in Competitions, Demonstrations, Lectures and other activities 
which increase knowledge and understanding of good horsemanship. Memberships run from January 1st to December 31st. Senior 
memberships must be renewed with CADORA National no later than May 31st to retain voting privileges and ensure eligibility for all 
applicable awards. 
You MUST join no later than May 31st in order to qualify for OADG awards (except for the overall PeeWee Award), both 
the rider and owner of the horse (if different) must be members of the OADG by May 31st. Owners must at least have an 
OADG local membership. (Scores up to and including May 31st are also valid for year-end awards as long as your membership 
is received by May 31st.)  
 

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION:  NEW__  RENEWAL__  CADORA#___________ OEF#____________ EC#____________ 
 

LAST NAME_______________________________ FIRST NAME_________________________ 
 

ADDRESS_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

CITY__________________________ PROVINCE______________ POSTAL CODE_____________ 
 

HOME PHONE__________________________ BUSINESS PHONE________________________ 
 

Newsletter Delivery by Email only (or mark no newsletter if you do not wish to have one)  
– make sure your email address is legible and correct!  
 
EMAIL (Please print clearly) _______________________________________________________________ 
 

DRESSAGE OFFICIAL:  COACH____    JUDGE____    STEWARD____    LEVEL___________________ 
 

COMPETITION CATEGORY:  JUNIOR____     ADULT AMATEUR____    OPEN____ 
DATE OF BIRTH FOR JUNIOR:________________  JR PARENT/GUARDIAN NAME:_________________________ 
 

COMPETITION LEVEL: SCHOOLING___   BRONZE___   SILVER___   GOLD___   PLATINUM/CDI___ 
        

Membership Fees: 
(Only a full CADORA National membership includes one Omnibus, CADORA National Membership Card and CADORA INC newsletters.) 
 

MEMBERSHIP TYPES – Select One   CHOOSE ONE ONLY 
 OADG LOCAL ONLY  SR  $25.00___ JR  $15.00___ 
 CADORA ONTARIO  SR  $35.00___ JR  $25.00___ (Includes local membership) 
 CADORA NATIONAL  SR  $65.00___ JR  $45.00___ (Includes local, and Ontario membership) 
 CADORA QUEBEC NATIONAL SR  $55.00___ JR  $35.00___ (Only for Quebec residents not showing Silver) 
 

Membership Type Selected:______________________    FEE: $_______ 
 
Supplies- You can only order from these supplies if you have joined CADORA NATIONAL 
Additional Omnibus ($20.00 each)   $______  BaseBall Cap RED ($20.00 each)         $______ 
Omnibus Rain Cover ($2.00 each)    $______  BaseBall Cap BLACK ($20.00 each)   $______ 
Additional Lapel Pin ($5.00 each)     $______            Additional Test Planner ($5.00 each)       $______ 
          Policy & Procedures Manual ($20.00 each)     $______ 
CADORA DONATIONS: 
Designated Development Fund   $50.00   Tax Receipt Required (circle one): YES or NO 
 

TOTAL REMITTED FOR MEMBERSHIPS, SUPPLIES AND DONATIONS   $________    
 

Make cheque payable To: Ottawa Area Dressage Group of CADORA (or OADG)  (NO POST DATED CHEQUES PLEASE) 
 

Membership is valid as of the date the completed form and fee are received by the OADG membership director.  
Fee must accompany completed application form, 
 

Mail to: Jo Anne Doyle     Phone: 613-284-8155 
 1605 County Road 16,    Email: membership@ottawadressage.ca 
 Jasper, ON                  OADG Website: www.ottawadressage.ca 
 K0G 1G0 
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A membership in any level of OADG, CADORA Ontario or CADORA National is not required for a rider or horse to 
compete in dressage competitions, but is required to be eligible for any year-end awards or competition grants sponsored 
by the OADG, CADORA Ontario or CADORA National. 

OTTAWA AREA DRESSAGE GROUP of CADORA 
2012 MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION 

Privacy Policy: The OADG will not share your personal information with third parties unless required for business 
directly related to the OADG (such as forwarding member information to CADORA). If we judge an issue or information 
item to be of interest to our members, we will forward that information to you directly by email from within the OADG 
Director group. 
 

The OADG membership packages are divided by levels identifying total fees required to join either: OADG (local group), 
CADORA Ontario (COAI), or CADORA National. There is also a level for those residing in Quebec, not having a 
provincial affiliate and not required to join CADORA Ontario. Each member can choose the membership package that fits 
their particular preferences.  
 

A membership in any level of OADG, CADORA Ontario or CADORA National is not required for a rider or horse to 
compete in dressage competitions. However; it is necessary for both the rider and at least one owner of the horse (if 
different) to be members in order to be eligible for any year-end awards or competition grants sponsored by the OADG, 
CADORA Ontario or CADORA National. Memberships are required to be in by May 31st to be eligible for OADG, 
CADORA ON or CADORA Inc awards. 
 

MEMBERSHIP PACKAGES: 
LOCAL:  OADG Local membership ONLY (Senior/Junior) 
ONTARIO:  OADG Local membership and CADORA ONTARIO membership (Senior/Junior) 
NATIONAL: OADG Local membership and CADORA Ontario membership and CADORA National membership (Senior/Junior) 
QUEBEC NATIONAL: OADG Local membership and CADORA National membership (Senior/Junior) 
 

The following is a summary of what each membership package includes: 
LOCAL – OADG 
Ottawa Area Dressage 
Group of CADORA 

- Eligible for local OADG year-end awards for FEI, Gold, Silver, Bronze, Schooling 
Permit competitions. Rider and at least one owner of the horse must be members by May 
31st to be eligible for year-end awards. (Except for the overall PeeWee Award) 
- OADG Local group newsletter 
- Eligible to ride in OADG sponsored clinics 
- Vote in local OADG group elections at AGM, and stand for director 
- Affiliated with Dressage Canada 

ONTARIO - COAI 
Cadora Ontario 
Association Inc. 

Local OADG Package plus: 
- Eligible for COAI, Silver, Bronze awards 
- CADORA Ontario newsletters 
- Vote in COAI elections and stand for director 
- Access to CADORA Ontario scholarship programs 

NATIONAL - 
Cadora National Inc. 

Ontario package plus: 
- One CADORA Omnibus 
- CADORA National quarterly newsletters 
- Purchase CADORA National supplies (Omnibus, lapel pin, rain covers) 
- Eligible for CADORA National FEI, Gold awards 
- Vote in CADORA National elections at AGM and stand for Director (if renewed 

by May 31st) 
Quebec residents competing on the Ontario Silver circuit must join CADORA Ontario to be eligible for year-end 
CADORA Ontario Silver awards. Quebec residents do have the option of not joining CADORA Ontario if they are not 
competing on the Ontario Silver Circuit. 
 

Supplies: Supplies are for CADORA NATIONAL members ONLY 
 

Note: All OADG members participating in OADG shows and clinics must be members of the OEF for insurance 
purposes. It is recommended that clinic organizers ask for participant OEF number. 
Please do not send the OADG membership director Ontario Equestrian Federation (OEF) memberships or Equine Canada 
(EC) memberships or Dressage Canada (DC) memberships. These should be sent directly to the respective OEF or EC 
membership offices. 



OADG Anne Gribbons Clinic 
May 19&20, 2012 

AUDITOR PRE REGISTRATION FORM 
 

BenHaven Farm has bleachers to accommodate auditors, but you may bring chairs (and cushions) as we are expecting the 
clinic to be well-attended. There is ample parking on the property and across the road, weather permitting. Clinic hours 
are 8:30 to 5:00.  Please check http://ottawadressage.ca for the schedule the week before the clinic.  
 
Pre-registration is recommended. Walk-ins will be permitted only if space is available; cash only with a surcharge of 
$10 per day.  On-site lunch must be purchased by pre-registering.  Coffee, tea, water and snacks will be provided.  
Carleton Place is only 5 minutes away, for those who prefer to have lunch off-site.  
 
Please note: In order to pre-register, this form must be received by the Clinic Secretary no later than May 14, 
2012.  Please register well in advance of this date to ensure your spot.  Cheques must be dated no later than May 14, 
2012, preferably earlier. 
 

Auditing hours may be accredited for 6 hours of coaching certification.  Forms will be available at the Clinic. 
 

Auditor Name:  Phone:  

Address:  Cell 
Phone: 

 

Email:  

 
I wish to register for the following:        Total 
     OADG Members Non-Members  
 

 Clinic Package (2 days)   $75   $95   $_______ 
 

 Saturday all day    $40   $50   $_______ 
 

 Sunday all day    $40   $50   $_______ 
 

 Lunch ($15/day: $30 for both days) $15/$30  $15/$30  $_______ 
 
Total Fees Enclosed:          $_______ 
 
If the pre-registration deadline is passed, you must register on-site, cash only.  The walk-in registration fee is $10 more 
than the pre-registration fee for each day. 
 
I heard of the clinic through   OADG;  Facebook;  Word of mouth; Other: ___________  
 
Please send this form and your payment made out to the O.A.D.G. to: 
Caroline Anderson 

Questions:  Any questions can be directed to the Clinic 
Secretary, Caroline Anderson at 613-316-3847 

 

703-1322 Pinecrest Rd,  
Ottawa, ON 
K2C 3E6 
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